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1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 
enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting that his naval 
record be corrected to reopen his Physical Evaluation Board (PEB) case to allow him to submit a 
one-time reconsideration request to the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA).    
                                              
2.  The Board, consisting of , , and , reviewed Petitioner’s 
allegations of error and injustice on 29 April 2021 and, pursuant to its regulations, determined 
that the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of record.  
Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant portions of 
naval records, and applicable statutes, regulations and policies.   
 
3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations of 
error and injustice, finds as follows: 
 
     a.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available 
under existing law and regulations within the Department of the Navy. 
 
     b.  Petitioner entered service with the Navy in March 2017 and commissioned as an officer 
after completing officer training.  On 3 September 2020, a medical board referred Petitioner to 
the PEB for Ulcerative Colitis.  The VA proposed a 10% disability rating on 22 October 2020.  
The PEB found Petitioner unfit for continued naval service for his condition on 11 December 
2020 and adopted the proposed VA rating of 10%.  Petitioner subsequently requested a formal 
PEB hearing and one was scheduled for 16 March 2021.  The day prior to his formal hearing, 
Petitioner decided to submit a VA Reconsideration Request (VARR) in lieu of a formal PEB 
hearing.  He emails his assigned Integrated Disability Evaluation System (IDES) Counsel who, 
in turn, informs the PEB on 16 March 2021.  IDES counsel subsequently requests additional time 
to submit the VARR and is granted one additional day by the PEB.  On 19 March 2021, the PEB 
informs IDES Counsel that they have not received the VARR or election of rights form.  At that 
point, the IDES Counsel informs the PEB that he submitted the VARR the previous day and 
resubmits it without an accompanying election of rights form.  The PEB subsequently finalizes 






